[bookmark: _GoBack]Changes for January 2, 2022.  Because of ongoing Covid risks, the following changes will be implemented throughout the count area.  These changes are mandatory, so please read carefully before committing to participating.
All participants will be required to follow current guidelines regarding masks and physical distancing.  Anyone not complying will be asked to leave.
· Current guidelines include:
· maintain minimum 6' physical distancing between individuals or household groups wherever possible
· face masks are required outdoors whenever physical distancing cannot be maintained for any reason
· no carpooling allowed outside of household groups

· These guidelines might change!  If they get stricter, we will adapt, including respecting any area closures that are within the count circle.
There will be no in-person area gatherings this year.  Instead, area leaders will provide orientation to the count and results either virtually or via email.
Please note that field team participation may be limited at the sole discretion of area leaders, in order to provide for safe conditions in the field.  We encourage anyone not able to join a field team to participate as a feeder watcher instead!
